

Corporation of the County of Bruce Planning and Development

brucecounty.on.ca

Committee Report

To: Warden Mitch Twolan

Members of the Planning and Development Committee

From: Kara Van Myall

Director of Planning and Development

Date: January 23, 2020

Re: Saugeen Ojibway Nation - Bruce County Partnership Workshop

Staff Recommendation:

That the Planning and Development Committee appoint 2 delegates to attend the Saugeen Ojibway Nation - Bruce County Partnership Workshop

Background:

The November PDC Agenda included an <u>information report</u> about a grant application by Saugeen Ojibway Nation (SON) to the Friends of the Greenbelt Foundation to support its participation in the Bruce County Official Plan project and to support a partnership workshop between SON and Bruce County, to move towards a more formal protocol for consultation. A consultation protocol would align with policies in the Official Plan.

County Staff and SON staff are beginning to plan the workshop to facilitate this work, and are proposing as follows:

- Shared Path Consultation Initiative staff meet with the Bruce County participants and the SON participants separately before the workshop to discuss the intent and help to scope the conversation.
- Workshop itself to be held in May or June, consisting of an evening reception with a meal and the following day.
- Total size of the workshop would be approximately 6-7 representatives from SON and 6-7 representatives from Bruce County.

The Proposed Bruce County Team could include:

- Warden or County Councilor
- County Councilor
- Director of Planning
- Manager of Planning
- Manager of Economic Development
- Senior Planner
- Transportation and Environmental Services representative

• Chief Administrative Officer or delegate

Financial/Staffing/Legal/IT Considerations:

There are no financial, staffing, legal or IT considerations associated with this report.

Interdepartmental Consultation:

None

Link to Strategic Goals and Elements:

Written by: Jakob Van Dorp, Senior Planner, Planning and Development

Approved by:

Bettyanne Cobean

Acting Chief Administrative Officer

Betlyanie Cobean